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From: LaFrance, Suzanne <suzanne.lafrance@anchorageak.gov>  
Sent: Tuesday, July 5, 2022 2:32 PM 
To: Becky Windt-Pearson <bwindt-pearson@gci.com> 
Cc: Petersen, Pete <pete.petersen@anchorageak.gov>; Constant, Christopher 
<christopher.constant@anchorageak.gov>; Jones, Barbara A. <barbara.jones@anchorageak.gov>; Gates, 
Dean T. <dean.gates@anchorageak.gov> 
Subject: Board of Ethics - Review of Assembly Questions to Determine Substantial Interest 
 
Hi, Becky, 
 
Thanks for your service on the Board of Ethics. It was nice to see you at the June 22 Ethics and Elections 
Committee meeting – I appreciated your presentation about the Board.  
 
To follow up on the conversation about the questions per AMC 1.15.060 that the Assembly uses to help 
determine if a member has a substantial financial or private interest, it would be very helpful if the 
Board would provide additional guidance: 
 

Substantial financial or private interest: Whether the financial or private interest disclosed is 
substantial shall be determined on a case-by-case basis, with evaluation and balancing of these 
factors: 

1. Whether the financial or private interest is a substantial part of the matter under 
consideration. 
2. Whether the financial or private interest directly and substantially varies with the 
outcome of the official action. 
3. Whether the financial or private interest is immediate and known or conjectural and 
dependent on factors beyond the official action. 
4. Whether the financial or private interest is significant monetarily. 
5. Whether the financial or private interest is of a type which is generally possessed by 
the public or a large class of persons to which the member belongs. 
6. Other factors deemed appropriate by the presiding official under the specifics of the 
disclosure and the nature of the action. 

 
Here are a few issues that were identified during the meeting: 

• Assembly members are not clear as to what is meant by a “substantial financial or private 
interest.” 

• The questions are difficult to understand. Can we ask them in plain language? 
• Negative responses to the questions don’t necessarily result in clarity about a member’s 

interests, e.g., a member answered “no” to all of them but was employed by a subsidiary 
corporation that stood to benefit from a contract with the MOA. 

 
I like your idea about creating talking points to read before the questions and about providing guidance 
concerning what facts about a relationship ought to be declared.  
 
Including the others who were in that conversation as they might have more to add. 
 
Thanks, 
Suzanne 
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